Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Florida Building Commission
RULE NO.:

RULE TITLE:
61G20-1.001

Florida Building Code Adopted
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Florida Building Commission has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by the City of Cape Coral on January 29, 2024. The following is a summary of the agency's declination of the petition: 
Petitioner sought answers to the following questions: 1. When reviewing the minimum plan review criteria for Residential (one- and two-family) projects under section 107.3.5, is the inclusion of the electrical, plumbing, mechanical and gas drawings required to be a part of the submittal package? 2. When reviewing the minimum plan review criteria for Residential (one- and two-family) projects under section 107.3.5, is the inclusion of the electrical, plumbing, mechanical and gas minimum plan review criteria required to be enforced? 3. When reviewing the minimum plan review criteria under section 107.3.5, is the enforcement of the minimum plan review criteria for electrical, plumbing, mechanical and gas able to be omitted by the Building Official from plan review in association to Residential (one- and two-family) projects? On April 16, 2024, the Commission declined to provide answers to Petitioner's questions, finding that, as currently presented, they were too general in nature to be answered. 
A copy of the Order Declining of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Agency Clerk’s Office, Department of Business and Professional Regulation, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, (850)921-0342, AGC.Filing@myfloridalicense.com.

